BUILDING/PLANNING:

There will be a public hearing at the upcoming Planning Board meeting to consider a variance for a property at 692 Brush Creek Road. The owner is requesting a side setback variance to allow him to construct a garage.

STREETS/PARKS/CITY HALL

This week I met with representatives of F.E.M.A regarding the damage resulting from the April 30th flooding event. The areas that were submitted for reimbursement include, Brush Creek Road, Arlington Way, South Barrington and a small area on Reed Valley Road. I provided receipts and invoices for the repairs that have been completed and estimates for the work not yet performed. We can expect a maximum reimbursement of 75% of the costs. Fortunately, we experienced minimal damage from this event. The total cost of repairs only amounts to approximately \$32,000.00. So, the most we can expect to receive from F.E.M.A. would be around \$24,000.00

WATER & SEWER:

At this time, I would like to introduce Chris Buntin with Garver Engineers. Garver is the engineering firm that we are going to be working with to negotiate a contract for the water transmission line project. Mr. Buntin will be the lead engineer for the project. I would like to allow him a few minutes to discuss the approach, scope and possible timeline of the project. If there are any questions or concerns, I'm sure he will be happy to address them for you.